
 The Lord is Blessing:

	 We praise the Lord for the generosity and faithfulness of God’s people. We have already received several 
offerings for the land for our church in Pacata. We received one offering for $2000 another for $200 and one for 
$1000. With this we already have $3200 to get us started towards our goal. We are excited to see what the Lord is 
going to continue to do in the coming months. Would you please pray with us about this great need? If you would 
like to help and give, please let us know at; ktwbmw73@gmail.com or call 336-499-2585. Also you can send any 
gifts to; Vision Baptist Missions, C/O Pacata Land Fund, P.O. Box 442, Alpharetta Ga. 30009.


Multiplying:

	 This past month we had a special conference here called Multiply. This was a time for both pastors and 
churches to learn about their responsibility to make disciples, train leaders and be more effective at reaching the 
world with the gospel. To teach, we had a missionary friend, Jason Holt and his son, come to visit with us. In the 
mornings we had a time focused on helping pastors know how to teach their people to multiply themselves and also 
train future leaders that can be sent out to start new churches and then do the same with their people. At night we 
had a service for the churches where each person was encouraged to take the great commission seriously and 
decide to truly be a disciple of Christ. It was a great time of encouragement and help, both for us, and the pastors 
and people here. Don’t forget that is all of our responsibility to multiply ourselves and reach the world with the 
gospel.


The Tomb:

	 Here in Bolivia they celebrate, every year, the day of the dead, which corresponds with Halloween in the 
US. This is a day when the people believe that their dead loved ones come back to visit just for this one day. They 
prepare a table with the persons favorite foods and decorations. Well since the focus during this time is on the 
dead, we wanted to do something special to show how we can escape both death and hell. We decided to have an 
escape room that was called, The Tomb. We built a room inside the church and decorated it like a tomb. Inside 
there were four challenges where they had to find the code to open a lock and inside the box there was part of the 
next clue. Each table had a verse from the Roman’s road and in the verse they had to find the key. Some letters 
were hi-lighted, others were different colors and some you had to see with a black light. At the end they had to use 
the four clues from the tables to open the last lock. The only way to find the order was by the image on the back that 
showed the birth, death, burial and resurrection of Jesus. They had to accomplish all this in under twenty minutes. 
We had over ten groups and more than seventy people go through, many of which had never been to the church 
before.  


Prayer Requests:

1. Pray for Pastor Jorge and the church in Pacata as they seek to buy land for the church.

2. Pray for two upcoming trips for the ministry, that I have in November. 

3. Pray for the Bolivian Government and the churches freedom here in Bolivia.

4. Pray for pastor Juan Lamett as we look at the possibility of a new church plant soon. 
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